## Press release: Wacky races comes to Highways England in student challenge

A team of Highways England staff is supporting the Brimsham Green School students as part of a programme focused on turning the students' fundraising ideas into a reality while completing personal challenges to develop their confidence, teamwork and resilience.

The students challenged staff to select a theme and build something creative from Lego in just four minutes at a fundraising event last week, as well as making a presentation on their charitable efforts to a group of Highways England staff.

Highways England mentor Charlotte Collinson said:

We have worked with the group of nine students to build a set of skills that will help them whatever they choose to do in future. As well as being satisfying to watch a shy group of young people build their confidence, it's a great way to promote the careers on offer in highways England.

We were really impressed with their ideas for fundraising — the Lego challenge was particularly popular with our design and engineering colleagues and we loved the wacky results. This was supported by a cake sale and a table football challenge.

This is the second year Highways England has supported the project and as more staff become involved we hope to continue with more teams in future.

Run by local youth charity Envision and backed by the Careers and Enterprise Company, the 12-week Community Apprentice programme sets young people the challenge of making a difference in the community. The Brimsham Green team is in competition with other local schools and mentors are also in competition with those from other local businesses, as well as a second Highways England team based at Brunel House, Aztec West which is supporting Bradley Stoke Community School.

During May the project will culminate in a Boardroom challenge where students will present their achievements to a group of local business leaders and an overall winner will be announced.

Homelessness charity Caring in Bristol was chosen without hesitation by the students to benefit from their fundraising activities. Demonstrating a real commitment to helping homeless and vulnerable people through this charity which runs a range of projects to help people 365 days a year, the young people set a fundraising target of £400 plus donations. At the Highways England day they had already exceeded this, raising over £400, with more

events to follow.

#### General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact centre on 0300 123 5000.

#### Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448 and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.

### News story: Board of Trade Awards

The Department for International Trade (DIT) works with thousands of businesses. We want to celebrate those which are showing exceptional innovation, delivering prosperity to their local communities, and championing free trade.

Our staff care passionately about the businesses they support. The Board of Trade Awards allow us to recognise businesses that we believe deserve special recognition for their role within their communities.

We also want to showcase successes in trade and investment across the whole of the UK, from all sectors, and amongst businesses of all shapes and sizes.

Board of Trade Awards will be given out on an annual basis at Board of Trade meetings as it travels round the UK, during domestic visits and missions, and at an annual business reception. Award recipients are nominated and selected by Civil Servants from the Department for International Trade — we want to ensure that all businesses, not only businesses that have the resources to submit applications for awards, can be recognised.

#### **Eligibility requirements**

To be eligible for an award, your business must:

- be known to DIT and/or territorial office and/or devolved administration staff
- be headquartered and registered in the UK
- have been recommended against one or more of the criteria by a DIT staff member/contractor or territorial office
- pass our internal and/or outsourced screening process with no red or amber flags (eg media profile, any credit/bankruptcy issues, sanctions, regulatory standing)
- pay tax in the UK

To win an award, your business must have made an outstanding contribution to international trade in one or more of the following ways:

- champions free trade through exporting and inspires others to export
- drives notable investment into the UK, generating wealth and jobs
- demonstrates outstanding use of finance in international trade
- demonstrates an innovative approach to opening up international markets
- makes a significant contribution to security and stability in the UK and/or abroad through trade and investment

#### How we'll choose the winners

Relevant national or regional teams from the Department for International Trade and territorial offices will choose and shortlist nominees at the beginning of the year.

When we finalise the shortlists, we'll inform businesses. The relevant regional or national teams will then work with them to agree a case study.

A panel of senior leaders within DIT (none of whom are in positions that involve regular contact with any of the nominees) will choose the winners. We'll present the awards across the UK nations and regions.

Award winners will receive:

- an engraved Board of Trade medallion
- a framed certificate
- use of the Board of Trade award winner logo on their websites and products/services

Winning businesses will need to sign a permissions of use form to use the logo in this way for 12 months only.

# National Statistics: Provisional UK greenhouse gas emissions national statistics 2017

This publication provides the latest provisional estimates of UK greenhouse gas emissions based on provisional inland energy consumption statistics, which are published in BEIS's quarterly <a href="Energy Trends publication">Energy Trends publication</a>.

For the purposes of reporting, greenhouse gas emissions are allocated into a small number of broad, high level sectors as follows: energy supply, business, transport, public, residential, agriculture, industrial processes, land use land use change and forestry (LULUCF), and waste management.

Additionally provisional emissions for Carbon Dioxide (CO2) only are allocated into broad fuel classifications as follows: gas, oil, coal, other solid fuels and non-fuel.

These provisional emissions estimates are subject to revision when the final estimates are published; however, they provide an early indication of emissions in the most recent full calendar year.

This is a National Statistics publication and complies with the Code of Practice for Statistics. Please check our <u>frequently asked questions</u> or email <u>Climatechange.Statistics@beis.gov.uk</u> if you have any questions or comments about the information on this page.

# National Statistics: Historical national statistics notices on milk utilisation by dairies, 2018

Updated: Added historical statistical notice for July 2018.

This publication gives previously published copies of the National Statistics publications on the volume of milk used by dairies in England and Wales in the production of drinking milk and milk products that showed figures for 2018. Each publication gives the figures available at that time. The figures are subject to revision each month as new information becomes available.

The latest publication and accompanying data sets can be found <a href="here">here</a>

For further information please contact:

julie.rumsey@defra.gsi.gov.uk

<u>Twitter: @DefraStats</u>

### Press release: The future of S4C

- Independent review looking at sustainability of S4C published today
- Key recommendations include increased digital input, changes to governance structure, and greater freedoms for S4C in making commercial decisions
- Government commits to maintaining current annual funding of £6.72m until

The review, led by Euryn Ogwen Williams, presents a package of reforms which have the potential to deliver real change to make S4C a better organisation that more effectively serves Welsh speaking audiences. The review's recommendations will also be instrumental in strengthening the independence of the broadcaster and increasing the transparency of its operations.

As part of its commitment to ensuring a strong future for Welsh language broadcasting, the Government has also announced it will be maintaining UK Government funding for S4C's funding at its current level of £6.762 million for 2018/19 and 2019/20. This will give S4C the funding certainty it needs for the next 2 years to deliver the much-needed reforms set out in the review.

Secretary of State for Wales Alun Cairns said:

S4C undeniably makes an enormous contribution towards the creative industries in Wales, and crucially, to promoting the Welsh language and our culture around the world.

The UK Government recognises the importance the people of Wales place upon S4C. Broadcasting across the UK is a reserved function, that is why this Government will continue to provide funding certainty to the channel as it navigates the recommendations set out in the review over the coming two years.

I am confident that the future is bright for S4C. We want to see the channel continue to evolve to meet the needs of the digital age, and develop some of the UK's most innovative, authoritative and entertaining programming now and in the years to come.

Minister for Digital and the Creative Industries, Margot James said:

S4C has a unique cultural and social value as the world's only Welsh language broadcaster. We want to see it continue to thrive, but, as with all broadcasters, it needs to adapt to the changing media landscape. This review sets out a clear and sensible path for its future, and we are providing the funding certainty that S4C needs to deliver this.

The reviews recommendations are as follows:

- The government should update S4C's public service remit to include digital and online services and remove the current geographical broadcasting restrictions. This will allow S4C to broaden its reach and offer its content on a range of new platforms in the UK and beyond.
- S4C should establish an in-house digital hub to develop and improve S4C's digital footprint and form the basis of a Welsh language digital

cluster.

- S4C should establish a language partnership with the Welsh Government and others to help deliver the Welsh Government's commitment to reach 1 million Welsh language speakers by 2050.
- S4C's public funding should be provided entirely through the licence fee from 2022/23 onwards, with all future funding decisions made as part of the BBC licence fee funding settlement.
- The government should consider amending current approval requirements to give S4C greater freedom to invest and generate commercial revenue.
- The S4C Authority should be replaced with a new unitary board comprising executive and non-executive directors.
- The government should consider whether S4C's current financial audit arrangements are suitable, including whether it would be appropriate to appoint the Comptroller and Auditor General as S4C's external auditor.

Chair of the independent review, Euryn Ogwen Williams said:

I was delighted to be asked to lead on this independent review, on a subject very close to my heart.

Being the only Welsh language broadcaster, S4C's role is one of great importance to Welsh speaking audiences in and outside of Wales and I wanted to make sure it can continue to thrive in this new and fast developing media landscape. I hope that my report and recommendations will guarantee S4C's status as an independent broadcaster that can play a major role in the Welsh language partnership, having secured the stability to do so for the years to come.

The government accepts all of the recommendations for government made by the review. We also expect S4C to take forward the review's recommendations and suggestions. Government has now asked S4C to provide a detailed implementation plan by July 2018 on how it will deliver the necessary reforms.

While some of these recommendations will likely require legislative change when parliamentary time allows, the government expects S4C to work flexibly in the interim to deliver these reforms as much as possible within the constraints of the current statutory framework.

#### Notes to Editors

- The independent review was chaired by Euryn Ogwen Williams. Euryn has over 50 years of broadcasting experience in Wales, and was appointed based on his understanding of the Welsh language broadcasting sector as well as his knowledge of Welsh language, culture and society.
- The Chair conducted an in-depth 3 month review which considers S4C's public service remit, funding methods and governance structures. During the review the Chair considered a wide range of stakeholder views to inform his conclusions.